
 

Next Week:  
 

Sunday 17 November  
2nd Sunday before Advent 

 
8.30am:   Holy Communion  
10.00am: Parish Praise 
 

Malachi 4:1-2a 
2 Thess 3:6-13 
Luke 21:5-19 

 
11.00am: At St Edmund’s, Holy Communion 

and farewell to Rev Susan Atkinson-
Jones, followed by lunch. 

 
3.00pm  FAMILY FUN in the Church Hall  

 
6.00pm  REFLECTIONS in St. Catherine’s 

Aisle 
Theme: The depth of God’s love… a shelter in 

storms and stillness. 

CHURCH NOTICES 
Important Notice regarding the Sanderstead Team Ministry.  At the Parochial Church Council 
meeting of Tues 29 October at St Edmund’s church, it was unanimously agreed: 

1. The three separate church DCCs will be dissolved and a single Parish formed with a single PCC.  This 
will be hopefully done by Easter 2020. 

2. In the same timescale a PCC review will take place to consider future arrangements for the district 
and buildings of St Edmunds. 

Rev Will Cookson (Dean of Fresh Expressions in Southwark Diocese) will be invited to research the mission 
potential of St Antony’s as part of the whole parish, and make recommendations.  Sunday worship will 
cease at St Edmund’s at Christmas 2019 (Although very sad, they feel this is the right decision).  St 
Antony’s DCC will discuss with the Rector for how long Sunday worship will continue, and its frequency.  
Martin 

The soldiers are back in church!  To remind us of the sacrifices made during the World Wars.   They 
are, “There, but not there”.   We respect and honour their memory. Jeremy 
CHRISTMAS DAY LUNCH AT ALL SAINTS’ For an invitation for you or a friend, contact the Parish 
Office. Helpers will be needed on the day for transporting guests to and from the meal, serving drinks 
and  welcoming guests and also for setting up on the afternoon of Christmas Eve.  We would love to hear 
from you in the coming weeks - cathy@butler-family.co.uk / arnold@butler-family.co.uk  Cathy & Arnold   
Toilet roll holders needed for the Christmas crafts. Box outside Parish Office. Annalie 
VE Day Commemoration 2020:  Next year, the government has decided that the 75th anniversary of VE 
Day should be marked by moving the early May bank holiday to 8th May so that there are 3 days of 
celebration..  On Sunday, services will take place in cathedrals and churches throughout the United 
Kingdom, Channel Islands and the Isle of Man in celebration of the peace we share today.   We are all 
being encouraged to organise events such as street parties, community meals etc.    This will provide a 
good opportunity for us at All Saints to throw a party or two!   At this stage we are looking for ideas about 
how we might mark the occasion.  Please let me know if you have any suggestions at this early stage, so 
that we can begin planning!  As ever, if would be helpful if you could indicate whether or not you’d be 
willing to help organise any event.  Jeremy 

DATES 
MOTHERS’ UNION  - Mon 11 November, 8pm in St. Catherine's Aisle  Come along to our 
meeting and hear Ann Wright talking about "Remembering our Women. Women, War and the Mother's 
Union.” All are welcome. Jean Harris 
SCIENCE / FAITH TALK at Christ Church, Purley on Tues 12 November, 7pm (doors open at 
6pm). The speakers are Dr. Martin & Rev.[Mrs.] Hodson, from The John Raye Initiative, a major 
environmental organisation. The talk will last for about 45 minutes, followed by a 20 minute Q & A 
session. The event is free of charge, with a [suggested] donation of £1, to cover expenses. Joy Perkins 
Men's Group CURRY NIGHT: Thurs 14 November, from 7.00pm at the Sir Julian Huxley. All 
welcome, no need to RSVP! Dick Hibberd 

After nearly 15 years as Team Vicar at St Edmund’s and St Antony’s, REVD SUSAN ATKINSON-
JONES’S last service will be Holy Communion at St Edmund’s, 11am next Sunday, 17 
November, followed by a two-course lunch at 1pm.  I f you’d like lunch contact one of the St 
Edmund’s wardens, chrisbabbsuk@waitrose.com, with any dietary requirements ASAP. All Saints will be 
giving a farewell gift to Susan. If you would like to contribute, please put donations in an envelope marked, 
'Susan' in the collection or via the Church office. Martin 

Men's Group Illustrated Talk: Fri 29 Nov 7.30 pm in Small Hall. Our very own Blue Badge 
guide, Andy Warde is coming to talk to us about Horses & Carriages in London (with drinks & nibbles). All 
welcome but for catering purposes please let Tony, David or Dick know if you would like to come.  

Please Pray… 

Give thanks for: All our contacts w ith 
children and families through Toddlers, Jigsaw, 
Family Fun, baptisms, assemblies, Cubs, 
Brownies. 

For those in need: All those coping w ith 
declining health, and the bereaved.  

For justice in the world: Refugees; action 
on climate change; for our politicians & Brexit; 
and all those working for peace. 

For our Mission links: Including Pastor 
Patrick and the House of Hope’s work in Kenya 
for girls fleeing forced early marriage, and Chris 
& Alison Hawksbee building up the church in 
Paraguay. Please also pray for the Sugandh team 
who work in New Delhi with families and children 
living in the slums; pray for project leader Mrs 
Thangtei David. 

For our community: Stanley Gardens & 
Onslow Gardens  
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TODAY 
 

Sunday 10 November  
Remembrance Sunday 

 
8.30am:   Holy Communion 
10.00am: Remembrance Service w ith 2 

minutes silence. 
 
Job 19:23-27a  (Bible page: 523) 
2 Thess 2:1-5, 13-end  (Bible page: 1189) 
Luke 20:27-38  (Bible page: 1056) 

Contact Us 

Rector: Revd Canon Martin Greenfield      
rector@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8657 1366    day off—Fri   

Asst Priest: Revd Jeremy Groombridge CB     
jeremy@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8668 7795   day off—Mon 

Children & Families Pastor: Annalie Taylor      
annalie@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                
8657 0665-option 6, Mob: 07486 543146             
days off - Fri & Sat 

Parish Office: Paul Shipley    
parish.office@sanderstead-parish.org.uk        
8657 0665     Mon-Fri, 10-12 

Rector’s Admin Assistant: Rosanne Morris 
admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk                 
8657 0665- option 5   Mon, Tues, Thu 10am-2pm       

Churchwardens: Lynne Davison, Kevin Wright 
churchwarden@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

Pastoral Minister: Sandra Groombridge   
sandragroombridge@aol.com  8668 7795 

Collect for Remembrance Sunday 
 
Almighty and eternal God,  
from whose love in Christ we cannot be parted, 
either by death or life,  
hear our prayers and thanksgivings for all whom 
we remember this day.   
Fulfil in them the purpose of your love,  
and bring us all, with them, to your eternal joy;  
through Jesus Christ our Lord.   
Amen 

 

Psalm 46 

1 God is our refuge and strength, 
    an ever-present help in trouble. 
 
2 Therefore we will not fear, though the earth 
give way, and the mountains fall into the heart 
of the sea, 
 
3 though its waters roar and foam 
    and the mountains quake with their surging. 
 
4 There is a river whose streams make glad 
the city of God, 
    the holy place where the Most High dwells. 
 
5 God is within her, she will not fall; 
    God will help her at break of day. 
 
6 Nations are in uproar, kingdoms fall; 
    he lifts his voice, the earth melts. 
 
7 The Lord Almighty is with us; 
    the God of Jacob is our fortress. 
 
8 Come and see what the Lord has done, 
    the desolations he has brought on the earth. 
 
9 He makes wars cease to the ends of the earth. 
He breaks the bow and shatters the spear; 
    he burns the shields with fire. 
 
10 He says, ‘Be still, and know that I am God; 
    I will be exalted among the nations, 
    I will be exalted in the earth.’ 
 
11 The Lord Almighty is with us; 
    the God of Jacob is our fortress. 

Holy Communion: Regular communicants, 
including children, are welcome to receive the 
sacrament with us here. Gluten-free wafers are 
available on request. 

A children's area for pre-school is available 
with toys and books on the far left in St 
Catherine's Aisle.  

JIGSAW for school aged children meets for 
Bible stories during the 10am service. 

Pastoral Care: I f you’d like a chat with Canon 
Martin, call 8657 1366 or email  
rector@sanderstead-parish.org.uk   

Prayer Chain: To put a confidential message 
on the chain contact Sandra Groombridge— call 
8668 7795 or email sandragroombridge@aol.com  

Safeguarding / ‘A Safe Church’: If you ever 
have any concerns, speak with one of the clergy 
or with Margaret Quiney 8657 4087 or Katheryn 
Hewitt 8657 6659, our Safeguarding Officers. 

Health & Safety: Please ensure that you 
know the location of your nearest fire exit. 

Sermons at All Saints are often recorded, so 
if you missed a Sunday or want to hear a message 
again, you can find sermons to listen to on our 
website- www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk/talks 
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Extending God’s Welcome to All.  
Committed to GROW:  

in Discipleship, Service & Numbers 

All Saints’ Sanderstead  
www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

A Prayer for the Election  

God bless our land,  

God guide our leaders, 

God heal our divisions, 

God forgive our selfishness. 

Guide the leaders of this and every nation 

That our peace and unity may be restored,  

through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen  


